Personal Injury Newsletter 13 May 2011

A meeting of the Personal Injury Users Group (PIUG) took place on Wednesday 11th May 2011.  
Following the appointment of Sheriff Principal Mhairi M Stephen, Sheriff Kathrine EC Mackie has assumed principal responsibility for dealing with personal injury actions in Edinburgh Sheriff Court.

At the meeting of PIUG issues relating to the operation of Chapter 36 rules within Edinburgh Sheriff Court were discussed.  There appears to be general satisfaction with the application of the rules in this court.  It is understood that there are differences in the approach adopted by different Sheriff Courts throughout Scotland and that this can lead to confusion.  With regular and frequent practice in this court any confusion regarding the application of the rules should be resolved.
Practitioners who are familiar with the operation of Chapter 43 rules in the Court of Session should find little difficulty with the approach adopted in this court.  Provided that the rules are complied with it is intended that there will be little need for judicial intervention.  
A PIAS form, similar to that used in the Court of Session, should be used to advise the court when settlement is reached.  Unless requested by parties no hearing will be required and an interlocutor will be pronounced to discharge the diet of proof and continue the case for 28 days for the lodging of a joint minute.
The early lodging of a joint minute, whether or not the amount of any expenses have been agreed, is consistent with the philosophy behind the rules, namely to achieve an expeditious disposal of the action.

If a joint minute is not lodged within the time allowed a hearing will be fixed for parties to explain the reason for the delay.

For convenience of communications an email address of the agent dealing with the action should be provided when the Initial Writ or Notice of Intention to Defend is lodged.  

A copy of any Interlocutor, once signed, will be sent by email to the address provided.  If a copy Interlocutor bearing the Sheriff’s signature is requested this will be sent by mail

Copies of the PIAS form and Guidance Notes are attached.  Further information regarding the practice in this court can be found by accessing the website:-
http://www.scotcourts.gov.uk/location/edinburghsheriffcourt/personalinjuryactions.asp

The PI Clerks can now be contacted by telephone on 0131 247 2582 and by email at edinburghpersonalinjury@scotcourts.gov.uk.
The next meeting of the PIUG will take place on 7th September 2011.  Any issues of concern, suggestions or general queries about the practice and procedure within this court may be raised with any member of the group.
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